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AGM

12th April 2021 - 7.30pm

@

ZOOM

Meeting - 382 825 2871

PASSWORD - De LAUNE

Hi Mark,

On a happier note, you may like to have a look on this link
https://www.procyclingstats.com/race/settimana-internazionale-coppi-e-
bartali/2021/stage-3-gc

Paul (my son) is riding well in The Coppi-Bartali, mixing it with the World Tour
pros and taking some big scalps. I did put something in the DLN a couple of
years ago but nobody barring you seemed very interested.
I know it's a tenuous link with the De Laune but sadly not much else to
celebrate on the racing front.
Again, good luck with your treatment.
Kind Regards,
Lenny. (Double).
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I write with some very sad news.  I lost
Peter on the 28th of January.  He
had been unwell for several weeks and
on the morning of the 28th the

carers made him comfortable in bed, he was very
drowsy, and during the morning he just slipped away.
I was in the room at the time so know his passing
was very peaceful.

Our daughters have been so supportive all through
Peters long illness and we were able to keep him at
home as he wished.  If he
had been in a carehome
we would not have been
able to visit.  I miss him
a lot and life at the
moment is very unreal.
Sorry I have taken so
long to write to you.

Many thanks to you and
Brian for sending the
DLN to Peter he always
enjoyed reading it and it
was such a good way to
keep in touch when we
were no longer able to
attend events in person.
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We had so many happy memories of De Laune meetings both on racing days
when we met Tony and Val and Alec Bedford early on Sunday mornings on
the F1 and later at the Old Members events and Newnham.  The De Laune is
a great club to be a member of.

Do hope things will get back to some sort of normality this summer and you
will  have a good cycling season.

Thank you all for the happy De Laune memories.

My very best wishes 

Peter Gunnell left hand end of front row with a few more members.

Left to right:- Chip Chippengdale - Rickie Hanson - Alex Bedford
Tony Peachey - John Barber - Charlie Carlton - Mark Ballamy

George Starsmeare Eddie Starsmeare - Frank Wynne - George Wood
Jack Young

Front row:- Peter Gunnell - Peter Martin - Roy Banham - Tom Bray.
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I was sad to read in last month’s DLN that Peter Gunnell had passed away.

I did not get to know Peter until his ‘comeback’ years as a Vet when in his
late 40s. He was a great inspiration to me as he was to produce some very
impressive rides at all distances.  It was his idea to set up the recording of
the De Laune’s Veteran’s records, and it has now been running since 1994.
27 years later over 180 records (men’s and ladies) have been established
or broken.

So exceptional were some of Peter’s rides that they still stand as standards
to beat to this day. At 62 he produced a sub 2 hour ride for 50 miles, with
a 1.59.24 At 63 an incredible 56.20 for 25 miles. There are also 2 standards
set by Peter at 100 miles, at 57 he did 4.35.15, and at 60  with a 4.26.08.
At 12 hours he did 233.310 miles at the age of 56 and 228.520miles at
the age of 62.

What is even more remarkable is that Peter only rode short seasons as he
suffered with rheumatism/arthritis and cold weather did not suit him, so
he did not start racing until May.

I remember the club dinner when, on his retirement from racing, Peter
presented me with his race number holder, made out of a piece of lycra with
2 elasticised straps, It stood me in good stead for many years. In fact I
still ride with a reproduction of that one to this day, such a good idea.

Some years back, must have been around 14 years ago, I had taken my bike
to our daughter’s place in Cippenham (Slough) and had decided to make a
surprise call on Peter and Pat at their home in Little Chalfont.  It was a 14
mile enjoyable ride into new territory for me and I was made most welcome
and we had a good natter about our cycling and Peter’s earlier years with
the club. I kindly was invited to share their lunch with them and after a couple
of enjoyable hours I made my farewells. I did have intentions to revisit on a
later occasion but unfortunately this was not to be as our daughter and
family returned to Kent shortly afterwards.



6

I received a card from Pat, after I had expressed my condolences to her.  She
told me Peter’s passing was peaceful at home, as he had wished. Peter had
bad memory problems but never lost his interest in cycling and Pat read the
De Laune News to him as soon as it arrived each month.

Pat also sent me a copy of their grandson Richard’s  tribute to Peter in
respect to his cycling achievements at his funeral and in summary said “Once
Granddad embarked on a task he gave it total commitment. This dedication,
discipline and passion for pushing himself and his bike to me makes him a
legend.”   For our club he certainly is. RIP Peter.

Malcolm  Adams
*********

I had a phone call from his daughter to say that Ken is now
a resident at a care home as he is suffering with dementia and if you want
to get in touch with her, this is her contact 07794 820167

        DEREK BOON        KEN KNAPMAN    HARRY THOMAS
                  KEN FULLER           ALAN JACKSON         LEN DANBY

1952
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TONY PEACHEY’s CLUB RECORD

of 4:04:31 was set in 1984 some 35 years ago

The Club 100 mile team record was also set in the same event

13:22:31

Tony Peachey / Peter Gunnell / Alex Bedford

You will see in the result sheet above Tony was twelve in the
event 4:06:00 which was also a club record at that time.

1983

�
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1961
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OUR

NEW

 BANNERS

AT

HERNE

 HILL

DESIGNED

AND

INSTALLED

BY
GEORGE LEWIS
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I received this birthday card on my recent 89th

Made from copper wire. Ed.
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Dear Mark & De Laune CC,      

My name is James and I have recently launched a cycling safety app called Busby.
We have been in contact with British Cycling recently so I thought sending you guys
an email would be a good idea.

We started developing Busby after our friend and co-founder Barry was knocked
down by a van whilst training on the roads. Busby essentially rewards cyclists for
being safe.

Busby is free, and offers unique features such as incident detection, easy to use
near-miss reporting. If a user is involved in an incident, Busby gives them 30 seconds
to move or respond. If there is no response their location is sent to emergency
contacts (and in the future services) so help can arrive quicker than ever before.
We are working on our next features ‘GroupRide’ and ‘RoadRadar’.

GroupRide allows the group to set a safety radius around everyone on the ride, if
(for example) a rider is outside the set 500/1000m radius, the whole group get
notified so they can either slow down or turn back if help is needed.

We recently launched Busby and the take up has been really good. We have now been
launched for 3 months, have users in over 24 countries, 6 continents and saved 3
lives already. Which is priceless.

Busby also offers discounts and rewards to our users for being safe on the roads
and we currently offer brands like Muc-Off, Craghoppers, Blacksheep, Giant, Selle
SMP, Altura, Limar, Giro, Bikmo & Pedal Sure insurance and so on.

We were wondering if De Laune CC would be interested in giving a free Busby download
link to your members?

It would be awesome to get you guys on board, have Busby as a club member and
help increase the safety of your rider's for free.

www.linktr.ee/busbyio

Look forward to hearing back!

Best regards,

James Duffy                                                                                     More next page

Commercial Director & Co-founder
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SEE MESSAGE BOARD to keep UP TO DATE
http://mikepeel.proboards67.com

CLOSING DATE FOR THE NEXT ISSUE  28th April 2021
Anything for inclusion please send to:

41 Mayes Close            Phone  01883 627809
 Warlingham E-mail mark.ballamy@btinternet.com
Surrey CR6 9LB
Produced by Mark Ballamy Distributed by Brian Saxton

http://mikepeel.proboards67.com

